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     SB 919 (POLANCO) 

ADVERTISING ALONG MTA RIGHTS-OF-WAY
ISSUE

SB 919 (Polanco) seeks to strip the MTA of any ability to control advertising on its property.  As currently written, SB 919 would prohibit the MTA from “regulating the placement or maintenance” of any advertising display on its property.  

SB 919 would:

· Interfere with a contract issued by the MTA resulting in a direct loss of  $7.9 million 
· Prevent the MTA from exploring new revenue opportunities that could help fund transit operations 
· Halt transportation improvements such as the Santa Monica Boulevard Transitway, the San Fernando Valley Busway and the Exposition corridor project
· Creates a dangerous precedent with the state interfering in a local decision
BACKGROUND
SB 919 is being sponsored by a company that never bid on a contract with the MTA yet is a business competitor of the successful bidder.  The sponsor of the bill is now in litigation with the MTA over the contract.  SB 919 may have been introduced in an attempt to obtain a result that they have thus far been unable to achieve through administrative and judicial processes.  

The MTA previously purchased railroad rights-of-way to preserve vital corridors for development of future transportation options in Los Angeles County.  The railroad companies had previously installed and maintained billboards on these properties.  When the MTA acquired these properties, the agency inherited these leases.  The MTA is now pursuing transportation improvements along these corridors, which could be blocked by SB 919.  

The specific contract, currently under litigation, allows for the provision of Automated Public Toilets in certain MTA rail stations in exchange for the placement of advertisements at other selected MTA properties.  The sponsors of SB 919 never submitted a bid for this contract.  They are now turning to the State Legislature to achieve a result they have failed to achieve elsewhere.

The implications of SB 919 reach far beyond the dispute over this contract.  They would prevent the agency from exploring creative revenue-generating possibilities and partnerships with the private sector currently available to transit agencies throughout the country.   Further, it is an inappropriate intrusion by the state into a local matter in an attempt to overturn a duly-made local decision at the behest of a special interest.

ACTION NEEDED
We urge you to oppose SB 919 and to directly contact members of the Assembly Transportation Committee.

Please direct any questions to Claudette A. Moody, Director, Government Relations, at 213/922-2237 and fax copies of your correspondence to MTA Government Relations at 213/922-2236.
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